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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










                June 28th 2018

Newsletter 5
Last Saturday’s Summer Fair was a wonderful day; the weather was perfect, the playground looked glorious, the level of parental help was fantastic and the children thoroughly enjoyed the range of activities.  The maypole dancing is such a delight to watch  - many thanks to the teaching staff for guiding the pupils in learning this Surrey tradition - and the children demonstrated all of our school values to the full.  Their enjoyment clearly shone through as they danced their routines.  It was also lovely to see so many past pupils and also new families joining the school in September at the fair.  A record £4600 was raised, which will enable the school to purchase 16 touchscreen tablets for the forthcoming year.  Many, many thanks to everyone who worked tirelessly to make the Fair so enjoyable for the children, especially summer term PTA Chairs Shelley Dauncey and Rachel Thompson.  Jill Kingscott also did a sterling job counting all the money!
The swimming pool is a wonderful facility which is being fully used this season, and I know you will agree that this is a rare opportunity for infant-aged children to gain so much swimming experience and develop an understanding of water safety.  We are so grateful for all the parental help in making this possible for the children.
The Greatest Showman Singalong

This was a very successful evening, with £320.30 being raised by the Governors fundraising team.  Many thanks go to Gavin Green, who provided all the equipment and his time.

Midday Supervisor: vacancy from September

We have a vacancy for a midday supervisor on Tuesdays from 12.00 – 1.00, starting in September 2018.  This will involve helping in the lunch hall and out on the playground during the lunch break.  Please contact the office for further information by Friday 6th July.

Inset Day: Friday 29th June: Please remember that the children are not in school tomorrow.
Moving Up Days (July 2nd and 3rd)

The moving up days for Cherry class children going to Year 3 are July 2nd and/or 3rd. If your child is booked to attend Explorers on the day(s) or attending a transition day at their new school on any different dates, please could you let the office know if they will/will not be attending Explorers on that day. We are not able to refund the money for the session but may be able to swap the booking to a different day, if possible. 
The moving up morning within Ewhurst School for Apple and Holly children is Monday 2nd July.  Year 2 children not attending Cranleigh Primary will have the privilege of returning to Apple class with Mrs Macey.

Healthy Breakfast in the School Hall: Friday 6th July (8.00am until the bell rings)

Please make sure you return the slip by next Monday 2nd July if you wish your child(ren) and younger siblings to attend the Healthy Breakfast.  Parents need to be in attendance for the whole period of the Healthy Breakfast (this is not counted as Breakfast Club, which will carry on as usual, but in the Dove Centre for unaccompanied children.  Please note that children attending regular breakfast club will NOT be able to attend the Healthy Breakfast in the school hall as they are not accompanied).
Sports Morning: Friday 6th July @ 10.00am

Our Sports Morning is held on our field (weather permitting).  Parking is not available at the school or the field unless disabled access is required – please let the office know in advance.  Thank you.

Feeling Good Week: July 9th to 13th 

This is part of our PSED (Personal, Social, and Emotional Development) curriculum.  Please see the attached letter.
Skip Hop Workshop: Monday 9th July

The children are taking part in a workshop in which they will learn a selection of moves, including individual moves, double-dutch, long rope and partner skipping.  Skipping ropes can be ordered in advance – please see the attached order form.
Whole school trip to Sayers Croft: Wednesday 11th July

Home clothes suitable for outdoor activities (eg. trousers and leggings) are to worn, with a school jumper or cardigan, and please could you ensure that your child(ren) has the following:
· Packed lunch
· A named backpack or bag to hold everything

· A full water bottle

· Lightweight waterproof coat and sensible shoes or trainers

· Sun hat (if necessary please apply sunscreen before the trip) 
Pet Service: Thursday 12th July  @ 9.15 am

This annual event is held outside the Wilson Room, and the children love being able to involve their pets in a school activity.  Parents must bring the pets directly to the Rectory garden, be responsible for them during the service, and then take them home afterwards.  Parents without pets are also welcome to attend.  All slips should have been returned by today – please inform the office if you are bringing a pet and haven’t already told us!
Pool Party: Friday 13th July

A flyer is going out today about the PTA Pool Party – please return the slip and £2.00 per child payment to the office by Friday 6th July.

Moving On, Moving Up Workshop: Wednesday 18th July @ 9.30am in the Dove Centre

All parents are warmly invited to attend this workshop, led by our Home School Link Worker, Chris Albrecht, which will give you advice, top tips and ideas on how to parent your way successfully through the summer holidays.  Do join Chris for this highly recommended session—younger siblings are also welcome. Please return the slip on the attached flyer to the office by Monday 16th July.  

 
Explorers Booking forms for Sept/Oct 2018 and registration forms for 2018/19

These are being sent home next Friday 6th July.  Please make sure they are returned by the following Friday 13th July.  Please not do not make any payments until the beginning of next term.
Online Safety Update

An online game called ‘Fortnite’ has been brought to our attention by other schools in our confederation.  The rating for this game is 12 and the content is very unsuitable for infant-aged children.  Please do check family devices (tablets/phones) that have internet access, and consider this to be an opportunity to check and discuss with your children what are appropriate films, music, and youtube clips for their age group. 
School Council Update

After reviewing the changes to the lunch hall, the school council noted the following:

· The lunch hall was quieter

· Children liked having the same places

· Children were eating more food

· Year 2 were acting as role models

· Everyone like the ‘trophy’ table system

It was noted that a few children didn’t like where they were sitting.  However, overall, with the positive comments, everyone agreed to continue with the system until the end of term.

The School Council members are delighted with the new playground markings and the new bench.
Rector appointment

Rev Clare Sheppard has been appointed to the post, and it is anticipated that she will start in October.  We look forward to welcoming her to the school.

End of term Year 2 Leavers Service: Friday 20th July @ 9.15am
We will be holding our End of Term Service as usual in the church on the last day of term.  All grandparents and siblings, as well as parents, are welcome to attend this special service attended by all the children, where we celebrate the Year 2 children in Cherry Class who are moving on from Ewhurst School.  We also present a selection of end-of-year awards to children in each class.  It is anticipated that the service will last approximately one hour.
Questionnaires

As part of the school self-review process, the staff and governors welcome feedback from parents/carer.  The Governing Body always considers ways to improve outcomes for children even further for the start of the new academic year in September.  At this time of year, we are grateful to everyone for taking the time to complete the questionnaires.  Today you have received the Summer term parents questionnaire. Further questionnaires (School Values, Explorers and the Year 2 Leavers questionnaires) will be distributed shortly.  Thank you.
Swimming Lessons for £1.00

Dave and Mel, who deliver our pool safety training, are offering swimming lessons for a £1.00 at Cranleigh School from the 4th to 6th July, at 3.30, 4.00 and 4.30pm, as part of a teacher training course.  They need people from 3 years and above who are beginner or improver swimmers (up to 25m) and also non-swimmers and people who have never been in a pool before!  To book or for further information, ring 01403 784389 or email bgandg.dbushen@btinternet.com.
Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Summer Term 2018


June			


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Mon 2nd		Moving Up Morning for Yr R and Yr 1


2nd and 3rd	Cranleigh Primary Year 3 Induction


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am on school field


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening 3.15 – 6.00pm


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Weds 18th	Moving On, Moving Up Workshop @ 9.30am the Dove Centre


Friday 20th 	Year 2 Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm


Inset Dates 2018/2019


September 4th /October 29th/January 3rd and 4th/June 28th 





Autumn Term 2018 Term Dates


September


Tuesday 4th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Weds 5th 		Holly and Cherry class start


Thurs 6th – Mon 10th 	New Apple class staggered entry


October


Mon 22nd – Fri 26th 	Half term


Mon 29th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


December


Weds 19th 		End of term 1.30pm











Awards 22.6.17 – Maypole practice


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Megan		Henry		Cody


Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s 


Award		Award		Award


Jemima		Mia		Oliver


Maggie		Elfie		Alfie


Zachary		Oliver		Isabella R





Awards 28.6.18 - Swimming


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Connor		Grace		Charlie


Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s	Headteacher’s 


Award		Award		Award


Hannah		Edie		Tola


Sam		Aedan		Amelia


Ethan		George		Joshua








